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CLUB INFORMATION 
CORVETTE CLUB OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA Inc. 
PO BOX 230 FINDON SA 5023 

www.corvetteclubofsouthaustralia.com.au                  

SISTER CLUBS 

 CORVETTES WEST                              LONE STAR CORVETTE CLUB 

Southern California USA                    Texas USA 

 

  

MEETINGS   -  Held on the first Wednesday of eve-

ry month at the Glenelg Baseball Club, Anderson 

Ave, Glenelg North at 8pm  

NEWSLETTER DISTRIBUTION  Newsletter will now 

only be distributed via email. If you have a change 

of address please advise the Membership Officer. 

MEMBERSHIP FEES                                                                         

due by 1st January each year   NEW         RENEWAL       

Financial Member                      $85.00           $80.00          

Associate Member                     $20.00           $20.00        

Country Member                        $40.00           $40.00 

BANK DETAILS  for Direct Debit                                                    

BSB  105 900   Account 9543 73840 

CONDITIONAL REGO   Inspections are no longer 

required. However, if you need a new Log Book, 

they are $10 each. 

The Corvette Club of South Australia Incorporated 

and its committee, is not responsible for state-

ments (excepting their own) which may appear in 

any publication of the Corvette Club of South Aus-

tralia Inc. newsletter, nor for the integrity of indi-

viduals buying or selling goods or services. We 

welcome the contribution of newsletter articles 

from members.  Note: Contributions may be edited 

for reasons of space.  

The Newsletter Editor has the right of refusal to 

publish.  

 

COMMITTEE 
PRESIDENT                                                               

Rob McConnell  0408 820 819 

VICE PRESIDENT                                                         

Catherine Neagle 0418 828 354 

SECRETARY                                                                 

Lynda McBride 0408 085 566 

TREASURER                                                               is 

Jemma Kitto 0400 053 662  

PUBLIC OFFICER                                                              

Alan Orchard 0407 129 959 

MEMBERSHIP OFFICER  Gary McPhee                    

eagles93@adam.com.au 

CONDITIONAL REGISTRAR –LHD Club Rego           

Arthur Hasse  0414 299 439 

CONDITIONAL REGO COORDINATOR                                       

Mark Dixon  0412 834 012 

CLUB HISTORIAN                                                           

Gerry Brine  0427 585 064 

EVENTS COORDINATOR                                         

Sean Hayter 0412 446 084 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR   

Adrian Worsley 0418 891 119 

newsletter.ccsa@gmail.com 

FUNDRAISING OFFICER                                   

Maelyn Bachelor   0498 187 148   

MERCHANDISE OFFICER                                    

Shirelee Mourdoukoutas   0402 443 420   

WEB MASTER  

Peter McBride  0417 857 153    

Auxiliary Committee Members 

Tony Beer Smith 0417 851 774 

Tim Epton 



 

 PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Hi All 
  
Just home from the Corvette Nationals in Ballarat and you could tell that there hasn’t been a Na-
tionals since the Gold Coast in 2019, everyone seemed to be there with the show and shine hav-
ing over 200 Corvettes on display including a C8 ZO6 from GMSV. The display car had all the 
extras and in the future will be known as a ZO7. 
The quality of the cars on show was exceptional, with so many top quality examples in each cat-
egory picking a winner wasn’t easy, South Australia had three winners 
Gary McPhee best Original C8 
John Randell best Original C5 
AJ Martin best Original C1 and Entrants Choice 
There was another award that we picked up and that was for the Golden Couple – Peter Golden 
Bartlett and Chris – we had to wear our sunnies Peter was so shiny! 
All the events were really good and everyone seemed to really enjoy themselves, until Sunday 
when some of the cars had had enough, my C3 is coming home on the back of a truck as is an-
other C3 and a C5, and a few others have other aliments, but over all a great time was had by 
all. 
  
The next Nationals will be in New South Wales in 2025, there will be NO Nationals in 2024. 
  
As you know we have had our AGM with the Committee returned plus Tim who filled the vacan-
cy created by the retirement of Dave Daw, there were three challengers for positions and I would 
like to thank John Randell, Kevin Jarrett and Karen McConnell who had the job of counting the 
votes and giving us the results. 
  
For those that are wondering about how we get to the amount that we give to our charity 
HeartKids, - all the raffle money - minus the cost of the prizes, all the proceeds from Corvettes 
rock the Bay, proceeds from various other raffles and fund raising, most of the Life Members still 
pay the equivalent of their membership fee but instruct the treasurer to donate it to HeartKids – 
this year we were a bit short of the $5,000 that we donated and the committee decided to round 
it up to the even $5,000. The Club has donated just over $15,000 to HeartKids, something that 
we all should be proud of. 
  
I would also like to take this opportunity to remind everyone a few small things about our cruises 
– make sure that your car is full of fuel – the cruise leader will sit on the speed limit where possi-
ble and you need to keep up, but if you cant then you need to let the other participants pass and 
meet them at the next stop – leave a safe distance between you and the car in front – NO 
speeding, and most important enjoy the cruise. 
If you are planning a cruise it is important that your meeting point and stop points have large 
enough parking facilities to accommodate at least 30 cars and easy access, check with Sean to 
make sure that you have all the requirements to have a successful and enjoyable cruise. 
  
Don’t forget that Adrian is always on the lookout for car of the month, it is a good opportunity to 
give us your story on how you came to have your Corvette. 
  
Happy Vetting 
  
Pres 



 

CORVETTE CLUB OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA INC –  

GENERAL MEETING MINUTES  

General Meeting: 1/3/23     

Meeting Opened:    8:05 pm Rob welcomed & thanked everyone who came along. There were 107 members present.  

Present:  As per registration sheet through EventBrite                                                                   

 Apologies:  Rob Butler, Les & Judy, Spiro, Ray Preston, Gerry & Lyndall, Adrian & Mel, Geoff & Barbara Grant, Kevin Nagel, 
Mark Dixon, Darren Davey, AJ & Julie, Chris Wild, Cathy McPhee, Michael Rehberg, Bill Bowles                                                                                                                    
Visitors and New members: Ed ’74 white conv, Ray black ’82, Shawn Adams Black C4, Laurie red ’93. Minutes of Last General 
Meeting read true and correct.                              Moved: -   Ian     Seconded:-  Peter                                            
Treasurer’s Report:  Balance 1st February   $35,358.46                                            

Income     $4,625.00                                                                   

 Expenditure    $2,026.65                                                                                 

Closing Balance 28th February  $37,956.81  

Raffle Inc February:- $970.00 (Inc $529 from CRTB). Raffle Exp:- $111.90, Heart Kids Profit $858.10 2023 Heart Kids Do-
nation Since 2018 we’ve donated $15,200 (avg of $3,000 per year). This year we raised $4,580.56 (including $530 from CRTB 
gate takings). We’re rounding this year’s donation up to $5,000. Total of $20,200 I might repeat that we had a total of $18,035 
paid into the bank account FOR MEMBERSHIP during the 2022 calendar year & spent $13,031.01 on Member Benefits (Club 
room, GM Suppers, mid & end of year dinners, June & Oct LWE’s Kegel Night etc)             Membership draw March $120.   
Moved: -    Jemma Seconded: -   Ian                                Secretary’s Report: New Memb application. QCC Mar N /L, will be 
emailed, Chevolution Feb N/L 

(From 11/1/23 GM but omitted from the Minutes:- Goof presented Noreen with her Kegel Trophy. 

Speak to Lynda or Rob if you would like to nominate for a Committee position at the AGM 1/3/23. 

Proposed changes to the Constitution will be emailed to members in February. 

Nationals 2027: See Rob if interested in being on Sub Committee. It is hard work but very rewarding.) February emails to club 
members:- 6/2: CRTB, AGM Eventbrite, QCC Feb N/L. 14/2: Club Dinner this Friday, All American Day 19/2. 18/2: AGM. Final 
amendment to Constitution proposed. 24/2: March N/L. Entertainment offer. 25/2: AGM Invitation with Eventbrite Regis-
tration link.                     If you are not receiving the emails let me know so I can check & update your details.            

Conditional Registration:   Added 2 cars. ’89 & ’90 Corvettes. Letter to DPTI advising Conditionally registered vehicles that have 
not renewed. 25 financial members still need logbooks signed.  

Membership: Full & Life members:  222      Associates:  79            Total:  301   

Merchandise:  CCSA Merchandise Report – March General Meeting   

•        CRTB 2023 Merchandise was well supported. 
Thank you kindly to Chris Galloni & Debbie Johns for all your help & making it an enjoyable experience for 
all. 
Thank you also to all member who set up & packed up the tent. 

•        A big thank you to those who grabbed a pole to support the tent during the stronger winds on the day. 
Unfortunately, the Merchandise display rack did not survive the event. I am currently sourcing a replacement. 
  

•        This month’s feature item is the Indie Shirt, available in Men’s and Ladies Short and Long Sleeve in 
Charcoal, Light Blue and Dark Blue Denims. See the Newsletter for details. 

  

•        If you have any items you would like me to source, please let me know. 
  
Compiled by: Shirelee Mourdoukoutas Date: 28/02/2023. 

 
Newsletter: Adrian Absent. Car of the Month picture & stories always welcome. On the website, story appears when you click 
on the photo.                                                                                             

 



 

 

Events:                         Past: 5/2:- Heart 
Kids Show n Shine well supported with 10 Corvettes & a Topolino from our club. Gary said it was their biggest event yet since 
starting 5 years ago. Thanks for supporting Heart Kids.            12/2:- CRTB, 93 cars plus 20 outside who turned up after entry 
time. Very successful day. Channel 7 cameras turned up from “Car Club Show”. Interviewed Ross. Weather perfect making for 
a great day. Peter thanked all the helpers from the day, including parking monitors, Catherine for doing the Registration 
sheet. Without them it could not succeed. Especially thanked Sub Committee of Catherine, Ruth & Stuart. Also thanked Shire-
lee & Merchandise helpers & Maelyn & Joy for huge raffle takings. Also thanked Lyn for the communications etc. Looking to 
source more stall holders for next year. Wigley, Band, Coffee all booked for next year. He named all the Trophy sponsors & 
winners. Refer Newsletter.                                                                                                                           17/2:- Serge’s dinner at Great 
Eastern Hotel, Little Hampton. Food fantastic, great venue.           19/2:- All American Day. Approx 18 club cars turned up. 

Future: 17/3:- Friday Dinner Tonsley Hotel. Bookings essential by 15/3. Ph Lynda 0408085566     24/3:- Corvette Nationals. 
Now booked out. 15 club cars going. Those leaving on Thursday depart OTR Tailem Bend 8:30 am.                                                                                                                     
8/4:- Easter Saturday Rob’s run. Depart Hungry Jacks Ingle Farm 9:30. Drive through Barossa finishing with BBQ Rob’s house 
Lyndoch. Ph Rob 0408 820 819 to book in.                               April Dinner TBA                                                                                                                               
7/5:- Graeme Walker Run. Dep Hungry Jacks Firle 9:15. Strath Museum, Commercial Hotel. Ph Graeme 0431 172 218 to book                               
             21/5:- Cavalcade of Cars Moonta. Liase with Alan Litchfield ph 0412 697 797. Dep 6:45 am.       27/5:- Serge’s 
Sat Dinner. Bocci bowl & Dinner Campagna Club, Famechon Cr, Modbury North. Ph Serge to book in 0418 409 560. Secure 
parking for Vettes.                                             Web Master:  Added March Newsletter, Car of the Month, Heart 
Kids Show n Shine, CRTB photos. Peter thanked Greg Woods for taking the photos.                                                                                  
Public Officer: Alan advised the financial records have been audited & books are all in order. He had 1 issue but was able to 
resolve by checking previous minutes. He confirmed records are all correct. General Business:                                                                                                            
John Randell advised that at the All American Day David Daw and he were approached by organisers of the Mus-
tang Nationals, to be held in Adelaide over the Easter period, asking if anyone in the Corvette Club were interested 
in putting their cars on display at their Show and Shine Easter Monday. I will send information to Lynda to forward to 

our members seeking expressions of interest. Rob invited Tania Potts to speak about Heart Kids. Tania thanked the club 
for their continued support. They support 2,000 families in SA & 3,000 in NT. She gave an example of a 16 y/o girl who needed 
surgery between year 11 & 12. Unfortunately, her surgery was postponed which was very traumatic for her & the family. This 
is just one example of the difficulties the child & the families deal with. HK now has some support from Govt, eg Mental 
Health & Early Learning. Tania said HK Show n Shine welcomes any make of car at their show. Rob presented her with a 
cheque for $5,000. Catherine thanked Tony BeerSmith for the video presentations each meeting.                    Membership 
Draw:  $120, Tim Cogan. Not present. Jackpots to $140 next month.                          Raffle prize winners: Maelyn, John K, 
Dutch, Lynne, Banjo, Lynda, Helen, Shirelee                           Lucky Door Prize: #2 Dale. Lucky Square Envelope Prize: #43 Jenny 
Kelsh. She could choose between a watch donated by Tim Epton’s Mum, a Soft shell Jacket or a club Jacket with leather 
sleeves. Jenny chose the watch. Maelyn advised tonight’s raffles raised $644. 

Meeting Closed: 9:05 pm     Recorded By: Lynda McBride Date: 1/3/23 

 

 



 

CORVETTE CLUB OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA INC – 

 AGM MINUTES 

 
Annual General Meeting held:  1st March 2023  

Welcome: Rob McConnell welcomed all present and thanked the Committee for the past 12 months of support. Also 

thanked the Raffle ladies, Merchandise team & Corvettes Rock the Bay Team. 

Meeting Opened:   9:15 pm   

Chairperson: – Sean Hayter    

Secretary:-  Lynda McBride 

Confirm a Quorum:  Sean Hayter confirmed we had a Quorum (more than 25% of financial members were present 

as stated in the Constitution.) 107 members were present. Hence the AGM can proceed & Committee positions can 

be voted on. 

Present: As per Eventbrite Registrations 

Apologies: As per the General Meeting Minutes 

Nominations forms. Members were reminded of their availability and can be completed and placed in the appropri-

ate box on the sign in table.  

Minutes of Last Annual General Meeting. Held 6th April 2022 

Accepted as Read, True and Correct. 

Moved: Ruth Van Doorn    Seconded:     Alan  Orchard      

Treasurers Report:  

Main Bank Account 

Opening Bank Balance as at 1st January 2022  $27,044.26   

Cash & Cheques In    $34,228.65   

Cash & Cheques Out    $26,785.83     

Closing Bank balance as at 31st December 2022  $34,487.08  

Term Deposit 

$40,315.66 Matures 20/10/2023 @ 3.9% 

$308.45 Interest earned last financial year.  $315.66 interest earned this FY to date. 

Corvettes Australia Cheque Account   

$500 since 17
th
 January 2022        

Treasurer has full report for the whole year if anyone would like to review the detail.  

Moved:  Jemma Kitto   Seconded:   Alan Orchard 

  

Tony Beer Smith highlighted the changes proposed to our current Club Constitution. The resolution pro-
posed is to be voted on tonight. 
Resolution:  
“that as this is an addition to or amendment of The Corvette Club of South Australia Incorporated Constitution: Final 
Draft, Effective 11

th
 November 2020, Clause 12 Amendment of the Rules”, be enacted at this meeting.  

  
12.       Amendment of the Rules  
  

The Constitution may be added and repealed or amended at any Annual General Meeting at which notice of such 

intention had been given to Members at least fourteen (14) days before the meeting. A resolution from such a pur-

pose shall require a Quorum (Twenty Five (25) per cent plus 1) Members voting thereon.”  (A vote of 50%+1, of 

Members present with full voting rights, shall pass, or reject such a resolution.) 

and further, 

 That the members herein present at this meeting, being a Quorum, (as defined by The Corvette Club of South Aus-

tralia Incorporated Constitution: Final Draft, Effective 11
th
 November 2020, Clause 5.   Voting,   g) A quorum shall be 

defined as Twenty Five (25) per cent of current Full Members present at the meeting, shall be accepted as a vote 

to AMEND the Constitution, to the revised version dated the 15 February, 2023 where a quorum will be ten (10) 

per cent of current Full Members present at the meeting. 

and further,  

That, all references in the Constitution be aligned with terminology used by The Department of Infrastructure and 

Transport (DIT) from ‘Club Registration’ to Conditional Registration for consistency, which includes the ‘Club Regis-

trar’ to Conditional Registrar, ‘Club Inspector/s’ to Conditional Officer/s.Tom Stanef expressed that he felt 10% was 

too low. Neil Bailey also expressed the same view. 



 

 Rob McConnell advised Tom Stanef that as per email communications, any concerns about the proposed Constitu-

tion changes needed to be brought up with the Committee Member nominated on the email before COB 14/2/23, so 

they could be addressed prior to the AGM and any further amendments emailed to members. 

Tony BeerSmith explained that it had been confirmed by Consumer of Business Affairs that our quorum can be any 

% that we have endorsed in our Constitution. 
Tony BeerSmith & Rob McConnell explained that if there was a vote on a Special Resolution: The definition in Sec-

tion 3 of the Act, Special Resolution of an incorporated association means:   
      i)  Where the Rules of the Association provide for the membership of the Association—a resolution passed at a 
duly convened meeting of the members of the Association if:  
      ii) At least Twenty-One (21) days written notice specifying the intention to propose the resolution as a special res-
olution has been given to all members of the Association; and   
     iii) It is passed at a meeting referred to in this paragraph by a majority of not less than Twenty Five (25) percent of 
financial members with voting rights at that meeting.  
 

Proxy votes were also asked about. Rob McConnell explained that the Committee has decided not to include proxy 

voting at this stage. 

Members were advised that only one member had responded by the closing date and that the changes they suggest-

ed had been incorporated, where a revised Constitution had been emailed to members 14 days prior to the AGM. 

 
The 2 items above were passed by a majority of members. 

(On behalf of all the members) The Chairperson thanked those on the committee over the last year and the effort 

they put in. He also thanked Jemma Kitto for stepping into the Treasurer Role last AGM.                                             

He declared all positions vacant and asked if there were any further nominations to be received before he announced 

those received so far.  

Rob McConnell advised voting was required for following 3 positions. Each position had 2 Nominees 

Vice President – Catherine Neagle & Gunther Katzorke                                                                  

Treasurer -  Jemma Kitto & Peter Mourdoukoutas                                                                   

Membership Officer – Gary McPhee & Larry Stanojevic 

After the membership voted on each of the positions, the successful nominees were:- 

Vice President - Catherine Neagle                                                   

Treasurer - Jemma Kitto                                                 

Membership Officer - Gary McPhee  

The members that counted the votes were Karen McConnell, John Randell & Kevin Jarrett 

Rob McConnell thanked David Dawe for his 8 years as Treasurer & 1 year as Committee member. 

Nominations received for committee positions. 

As no further interest was received the following nominations have been received and seconded -. 

PRESIDENT  Nominated:  Rob McConnell 

VICE PRESIDENT   Nominated: Catherine Neagle    

SECRETARY  Nominated: Lynda McBride   

TREASURER   Nominated: Jemma Kitto   

PUBLIC OFFICER   Nominated:  Alan Orchard  

MEMBERSHIP OFFICER   Nominated: Gary McPhee  

CONDITIONAL REGISTRAR  Nominated: Mark Dixon           

CONDITIONAL OFFICERS  Nominated:  Arthur Hasse, Kevin Jarrett,  

       Spiro Spyropoulos 

HISTORIAN   Nominated:  Gerry Brine  

EVENTS CO-ORDINATOR   Nominated:  Sean Hayter           

NEWSLETTER EDITOR   Nominated: Adrian Worsley   

MERCHANDISE   Nominated: Shirelee Mourdoukoutas   

FUNDRAISING:  Nominated:   Maelyn Batchelor         

WEB MASTER  Nominated:  Peter McBride           

COMMITTEE MEMBER  Nominated: Tony BeerSmith, Tim Epton  

All nominated members accepted their positions. 

Ancillary Positions (These are non-committee positions, appointed by the Committee, as per Constitution) 

     *Conditional Officer/s - Arthur Hasse, Spiro Spiropoulos, Kevin Jarrett 

     *Club Historian -           Gerry Brine 

     *Fundraising Officer -    Maelyn Batchelor        

The Chairperson asked if there are any objections to these nominations.  

Moved: -  Kerin Schubert Seconded: - Rod Prime 

Sean declared those nominated, appointed and congratulated them.   

Welcome to the new committee: Sean welcomed the new Committee. 

Rob McConnell thanked the members for coming to the AGM. He also thanked the people who counted the votes. 

Meeting Closed:       10:00 pm   

Recorded By:  Lynda McBride Date:  1/3/23 



 

2023 Corvette Club of SA Committee Members 

HeartKids is the Charity that our Club has chosen to support for several years. 
We raise funds in various ways, but mainly through Raffles. 
At our AGM we presented them with a cheque for the funds we have raised over the past year. 
Tania Potts who is the SA/NT State Manager was invited to our AGM to speak about the work HeartKids do to support the chil-
dren & their families. Tanya talked about a young girl who was due to have surgery, but it was cancelled and how much of an 
effect it had on her and her family as they had booked accommodation etc which then needed to cancelled. 
 She was also very grateful for the fact that HeartKids have been able to build a long-term relationship with our club. 



 

Hi All, 

First a little about us, I am Shawn Adams and my wife and best friend is Teresa. We both grew up in Adelaide in the Norwood 

and Mitcham Area. We have been married for 38 years and both love Chevs. We have 5 children and currently the owners and 

directors of The Booyoolee Brew Coffee Bar / Restaurant in Gladstone. (Find us on FB) 

Several years ago, we purchased a LHD 1974 Red C3, site unseen from a WA car dealer. Let's just say it was not what the pho-

tos suggested, and we never got it on the road. We ended up swapping it for a Bedford Motor home a couple of years later and 

travelled a little. We both wanted another Corvette one day. 

So, the Story goes like this, we owned a 2017 Holden Cruize and a 2018 Holden Colorado. I had been looking for another C3 

RHD on the road in SA but struggled to find one in our price range, then I saw this Wide Body black C4 advertised and loved it. I 

showed Teresa the photos and she said the car was nice! 

 I thought she said, "you can have it if you want my darling"   I was So excited I rang the guy and asked could I have a look, 

and do you trade cars? His reply was yes, we can do trade ins.  

So, I headed off to Adelaide without Teresa to look at our new car. I also took Teresa's car because I heard her say once it was 

hard to get out of it and the driver's door would not stay open, it would blow shut and hit her legs. I was just so anxious I 

thought they shifted Adelaide further south from Gladstone. 

That afternoon I drove our New Corvette home and loved it, and I got a great deal on the Holden Cruize as well I might add. I 

pulled in the drive with a big rumble then I saw Teresa face on the lawn and she was not smiling but not all together angry 

looking either. I got out and said, so what do you think my love?  

Her reply was, "Where is my car?  I said "Um in Adelaide this is our new car the Cruize was a shit car anyway. Do you want to 

go for a drive? Honey, where are you going? Teresa come back!. 

It was a cold night in the spare bedroom that night but I could see our new car through the window and it looked fantastic in 

the moonlight. 

I ended up selling my Colorado a few weeks later to buy Teresa a new car and to this day she is still my wife and Best Friend. I 

am not allowed to have any keys to her new car though.   

Our Corvette is a Black C4 Convertible with a stock 350 and 6 speed manual. We both love it now.!!! 

I am still looking for a RHD C3 454 Big Block but please don’t tell my Best Friend. 

 

Cheers Shawn 



 

 

Friday Night Dinner Tonsley Hotel 17/3/23 

Yes, it was St Patrick’s Day. 20 people turned up at the Tonsley Hotel for an 

enjoyable evening. The food was great & the company was even better. 

The hotel is soon to be demolished so it was lucky that we were able to 

experience the venue before it is too late. 

Thanks to all who came to make it a great night. 

Write up by Lynda, photos by Peter. 

  



 

 
 

 



 



 

Stephen Bryers Daughter’s Wedding 11/3/23 
 
"Corvette Family Wedding" 
"Saturday 11th March was a big day for Zoë and myself, when daughter Alyssa tied the knot with 
fiancé Brodie, at Montefiore Hill in North Adelaide. 
Alyssa had asked if she could ride to the ceremony in our Vette and that meant the 4 bridesmaids 
would need a ride as well. 
Very generously, Neil (Sir Wombat), Dale, John Randall and Ray Preston agreed to be a part of 
the special day. 
The weather on the day turned out to be glorious and the cars looked outstanding dressed up in 
the wedding ribbons. 
And the bridesmaids all really loved what was their first ride in a Corvette! 
Heartfelt thanks to the guys for making themselves available and making the day even more spe-
cial! 
And of course, it wouldn't be a Corvette story without a little drama which leads me to a further 
huge shout out to Graeme Hay and Dave Sargent for saving the day late on the Friday evening 
immediately before the wedding.  
Just on 5pm, after a good detail and tying on the ribbons, my C4 decided out of the blue that it 
didn't want to idle any more, run rough and cut out on a whim... 
So I was Immediately around the corner to Graeme's place right on Scotch O'clock, and he diag-
nosed a MAF & O2 sensor issue. A quick call from Graeme to Dave, who had the parts on hand, 
and he brought them home from work. Back to Graeme's at 8am Saturday morning and he got 
me back in business on what clearly wasn't an already stressful enough day! 
Talk about "getting it to the church on time!" 
That is the great thing about the Corvette community in our club - people are always willing to 
help out ! 
Thank you Wombat, Dale, John, Ray, Graeme and Dave!  
Your help made the happy day even happier!" 
Stephen Bryers  



 



 

KERNEWEK LOWENDER also know as the "Copper Coast Cornish Festival" 
 

Every 2yrs they hold "Classic Cavalcade of Cars" and this year it's to 
be held on Sunday, May 21st. 

 
It's open for vehicles built in 1993 or earlier. 

 
After departing the start at the Wallaroo Marshalling Yard, the 

Cavalcade will travel from Wallaroo to Moonta and Port Hughes, 
then to onto the Kadina Oval for display. 

 
It's like driving thru a Xmas pageant, the streets are lined with 

thousands of people. 
 

Food/drinks are available on the oval at the finish. 
 

They usually get 500+ cars, so if we don't want to be at the end of the 
line, we need to get there early ish. 

 
I will be meeting at OTR at Boliver at 6:30AM for a 6:45AM departure, 

depending on road works, it's about 1.5hr 
drive to the start, (with a quick Jimmy stop at Pt Wakefield if required.) 

 
Cavalcade entry's can be filled in from here 

https://visitcoppercoast.rezdy.com/408543/raa-enfield-s-copper-coast-classic-cavalcade-of
-cars-motorcycles 

 
More info about the festival can be found here; https://www.kernewek.org/ 

 
Official entries close on the 12th May, but late entries will be 

accepted on the day depending on availability. 
 

https://visitcoppercoast.rezdy.com/408543/raa-enfield-s-copper-coast-classic-cavalcade-of-cars-motorcycles
https://visitcoppercoast.rezdy.com/408543/raa-enfield-s-copper-coast-classic-cavalcade-of-cars-motorcycles
https://www.kernewek.org/


 

 

John Harry  Barry Grivec  

Julie Sallis  David Zeltz 

Kevin Jarrett Shaune Rosser 

Breck Falconer Lorry Perin  

Alan Orchard  

Richard Harris   

Stuart Van Doorn 

Raymond Mayger 

Rodney Fleming 

Ross Spurling 

Phillip Billing 

Alan Norsworthy 

Marg Guthrie 

David Daws 

Michael Rehberg 

Danny Robinson 

 
Apologies If you have been missed. Club records may not have your Birthday 

——————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————- 

Birthdays In April 



 

   

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

The Indie Range is back 

The Indie Range is 100% cotton denim is breathable, durable and has been gently stonewashed for comfort & made 
with longer length. Mens has a Classic fit. Ladies is Semi-fitted.  
Delta Dress is easy-to-wear, softly stonewashed denim. Flattering full skirt with practical deep side pockets 

Indie Shirts are Available in Mens & Womens Short Sleeve: $60 & Long Sleeve: $70.  

Mens Short Sleeve                                                         Mens Long Sleeve 

                                                                                  

 

                    Ladies Short Sleeve                                                                  Ladies Long Sleeve                                                   

                                  

 



 

 

2023 CCSA Calendar 
 

  

 
APRIL 
 
5/4 Club meeting 
8/4 Easter Saturday – President’s Easter run, Lyndoch/Barossa, lunch at Rob’s house (5 Meshach 
Burge Tce Lyndoch) for BBQ (supplied/bring drinks,chair) Ingle Farm shops/ Hungry Jacks 
meeting point for 0930 departure. Msg Rob 0408820819 to book in. 
21/4 Club dinner – TBA – possibly Sailmaster North Haven 
 
MAY 
 
3/5 Club meeting 
7/5 Club run – Strathalbyn for Museum and lunch at Commercial Hotel, meet HJ’s Glynburn rd 
Firle for 0915 departure, book in with Graeme W. 0431172218. 
19/5 Club dinner – will be Bocce Campagna 27/5 
21/5 Cavalcade of Cars Moonta – Liaise with Allan Litchfield (not a club event) 
27/5 Club event – Bocce bowl and dinner at Campagna Club, Famechon Cr Modbury Nth – Serge 
0418409560 to book in – Saturday show meeting at 4 pm. Secure parking for vettes. 
 
JUNE 
 
7/6 Club Meeting 
11/6 Club run 
16/6 Club dinner 
 
 
 
——————————————————————————————————————————————— 
 

Classifieds 
 
 

Name     Peter Bartlett    
Email   pjb500@gmail.com  

Phone Number     0429546981        
Item for Sale    

Used C3 Fuel Tank with Evaporative Emission Control  
EEC to suit 1970-1974 except LT1. in excellent condition 

 .Spotless inside and out.    
 

ASKING PRICE      
$400.00  

 
 
 
 
 

mailto:pjb500@gmail.com


 



 



 


